Kehilath Bulletin

JANUARY 15, 1954

VOL. XXI, No. 19

SHEVAT 11, 5714

'54 YEAR BOOK DRIVE GAINING MOMENTUM Frederick Margareten Joins Ad Getters

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL PLANS MID-YEAR REGISTRATION

Theodore Comet, principal of the afternoon Religious School, has announced that plans are being made for a mid-year registration for the term beginning February 1. Registration period has been set for the two weeks beginning with this Monday, January 18th. Enrollment for our 3 day a week afternoon school is open to all boys and girls between the ages of 7 and 9 who have had no previous Hebrew training; the new class is intended to work with its students on an accelerated basis and progress in a more rapid manner so that the youngsters may enter the second class in September.

As is the case with all our classes, the group will be under the tutelage of an experienced teacher who possesses a rich Hebrew background and is at the same time well versed in modern pedagogical methods. In a word, he will be equipped to deal with the American boy and girl of today and give him the maximum education that it is possible to give in the time allotted.

New students will also be accepted into our special Primary Class which meets each Sunday morning from 10:30 to 12:00. The Primary Class is for boys and girls between the ages of 5½ and 7.

Further information regarding enrollment may be had by contacting the school office (SAcramento 2-0800). With the advent of 1954, our Year Book Campaign has continued to receive support with Mr. Frederick Margareten joining the top ranks of our solicitors. Mr. Thomas Bornstein has already far surpassed the amount he brought in last year and promises to continue his solicitations. Mr. Oscar Perlberger is maintaining the steady pace he established right at the beginning of the drive.

In spite of the successful efforts of our Year Book "team" we are still far from our quota. We say "our" because the beneficiary of the Year Book, the Educational Scholarship Fund, is the responsibility of all of us, and not of the committee members alone. The Jewish education of young children is a mitzvah that concerns each and every one of us, and is not to be relegated to only a handful of interested workers.

We cannot impress upon you too strongly the urgency of the drive this year. More and more we are called upon to provide Jewish training in Ramaz School and our afternoon Religious School for an ever-increasing number of boys and girls. Only through the medium of this Fund will we be able to do so.

Please don't put it off another day, Get one ad—in any amount—or call upon the Synagogue Office to help you if you have several people to contact.

Whatever your contribution to the effort—do it today!

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 a.m.
"WHEN THE WILDERNESS THREATENS TO CLOSE IN ON CIVILIZATION"

Are You Getting Them?

Ads For Our 1954 Year Book

Proceeds to Educational Scholarship Fund

SISTERHOOD NEWS

Rothschild "Treasure Hunt" Postponed —

The scheduled appearance last Monday of Mr. Sigmund Rothschild was postponed in view of the unusually inclement weather. Mr. Rothschild will conduct his famous "Treasure Hunt" at the Sisterhood open meeting in March.

Those interested in having objects appraised at that time must make reservations with the office. Even those who made reservations for this past Monday must do so again.

Next Open Meeting February 8 -

The next Sisterhood open meeting will be held Monday afternoon, February 8. At that time a book review will be given of Mrs. Eleanor Roosevelt's latest book, "India And The Awakening East".

Executive Board Meeting January 28 -

This is another reminder to the members of our executive board that there will be an important meeting on Monday afternoon, January 25. Many important matters are on the agenda and all board members are urged to attend.

Payment of Federation Pledges Requested —

Mrs. Hannah Lyttle, chairman of the Sisterhood Federation Committee, has announced that the drive is now coming to a close and all those who made pledges are asked to make payment as soon as possible.

This year the demands upon Federation are greater than ever before. More money is needed to provide the many

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Births -

We extend our heartiest Mazel tov wishes to our esteemed members, Mr. and Mrs. Joseph N. Friedman on the birth of a son.

Birthdays -

Many happy returns of the day to Mrs. Lawrence S. Brody, Mr. Jerome Margareten and Mr. Robert Zessman.

Anniversary -

We extend best wishes for a happy wedding anniversary to Mr. and Mrs. Louis Etra.

YOUR COOPERATION PLEASE

Recipients of our weekly Bulletin—and members of the Congregation, in particular—are urged to inform the office of any change of address or telephone number, home or business. The necessity for keeping the Synagogue Office files accurate and up-to-date is obvious. Your cooperation in this matter will be appreciated.

services it offers. Those who have not as yet made pledges are urged to do so at once.

Happy Day Fund -

We gratefully acknowledge contributions to the Happy Day Fund from Mrs. Abraham R. Kirshon, Mrs. Isaac E. Okun, Mrs. Elaine Shapiro and Mrs. Simon Vogel.

Sisterhood members and friends are asked to share their joyous occasions by sending in contributions to the Happy Day Fund in care of Mrs. Abraham R. Kirshon, 160 West 87th Street.

KEHILATH JESHURUN MEN'S CLUB

proudly welcomes all members and friends

to its

Fifteenth Anniversary Dinner

This Tuesday evening, January 19

in the Social Hall

In The Fine Tradition Of The Men's Club:

A Fine Program - A Fine Dinner - A Fine Get-together

Couvert: \$10 Cocktails at 6:30

Deadline for Reservations . . . Sunday Morning, January 17th

MEN'S CLUB NEWS

We extend a hearty welcome to Mr. Theodore Comet, Mr. Jacob Mendel, Mr. Isidor Reinhard and Mr. Martin Schultz who joined our Men's Club within recent weeks. We wish them a long and happy assocation with us.

Father-and-Son Minyan -

We would like to take note of those members who have recently participated in our Father-and-Son Minyan. They are Mr. Max Backer, Mr. A. Milton Brown, Mr. Warren Brown, Mr. Hyman I. Bucher, Mr. William Lebowitz, Mr. Nathaniel Robbins and Mr. Samuel Rosen.

This important Synagogue function is under the direct sponsorship of the Men's Club and each week different members are requested to act as patrons. All members are urged to cooperate with this program and to attend not only on the Sundays specifically assigned, but on as many other Sunday mornings as possible.

Many Thanks -

We extend thanks to our devoted members, Mr. A. Milton Brown, Mr. William Lebowitz and Mr. Ira F. Weisman for contributing to our Welfare Fund and for sponsoring breakfasts for our Father-and-Son Minyan.

L. KATZ, Butcher 1606 SECOND AVENUE

Successor to Thomas Bornstein

Under the continued supervision of the Park East Kashruth Board

Reasonable Prices
Your patronage is invited

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun

117-25 East 85th Street New York 28, N. Y. SAcramento 2-0800

Member Organization UNION OF ORTHODOX JEWISH CONGREGATIONS OF AMERICA

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein	Rabbi
Hyman Gertler	Cantor
Joseph E. Adler Ritual	
Theodore Comet Executive	Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President
Harry W. Baumgarten	Vice-President
A. Phillip Goldsmith	Treasurer
Samuel A. Marcus	Secretary
Ira F. Weisman	res., Men's Club
Mrs. Hyman Abrams I	Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

Lighting of Candles 4:30 Evening 4:40 SATURDAY, Shabbat Shirah Morning 9:00 Junior Congregation 10:30

Weekly Portion:
Beshalah, Exodus 13:17-17:16
Haftorah: Judges 5:1-5:31
Evening 4:40
Conclusion of Sabbath 5:30

SUNDAY

FRIDAY

Morning	8:30
Father-and-Son Minyan	9:30

DAILY SERVICES

Morning	7:30
Evening	4:45

A MODERN RITUALARIUM

is located in our community at 158 West 97th Street MOnument 3-0300

K. J. CALENDAR

Monday evenings, 8:00 to 9:00 — Sessions in the Kehilath Jeshurun Adult Institute — Synagogue House.

Tuesday evenings at 6:30 — Kay Jay Girls, group for 12-13 year olds — Ramaz Library.

Thursday evenings at 6:00 — Boy's group for 13-14 year olds — Ramaz Library.

Thursday evenings at 7:15—Boy Scout Troop and Cub Pack—Gymnasium.

Tuesday, January 19th — Men's Club Fifteenth Anniversary Dinner—Social Hall

Monday, January 25th — Meeting of Sisterhood Executive Board — Social Hall.

YAHRZEITS

January

16-JOSEPH CORAK

16-HANNAH B. ROKEACH

18-SAMUEL GALLER

18-DORA MILLER

19-ELIEZER GROSS

19-HELEN BUECHLER

20-MIRIAM KOMMEL

21-KARL SCHEIDT

21-FANNY DEBROVNER

21-MAX KESSLER

21-GUSSIE POUST

22-DAVID GOLDSTEIN

RIVERSIDE

Memorial Chapel

Our most valuable possession is the good-will of the families we serve

76th STREET AND AMSTERDAM AVE.
NEW YORK

ENDICOTT 2-6600

BROOKLYN . BRONX LONG ISLAND . MIAMI

Charles Rosenthal, Director